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“CHOSEN” 1 Peter 12:9-10

Calendar of Events

Charger Headlines...

HAT, SCARF, AND MITTEN TREES
Friday, December 16th is the LAST DAY to bring in hats, scarves 
and mittens/gloves for those children in our area needing 
warm clothes. Please be generous in helping keep others 
warm this winter.

ABSENCES
When a child misses in-class instruction and then does the make-up work, he is not 
getting the same level of learning.  Research shows that missing school impacts a 
student’s ability to reach essential learning milestones. Please review the Parent 
Pages article following the newsletter to learn more on how to help your child.

FLU SEASON
Please continue to be vigilant with your efforts to avoid the spread of germs. Your 
child must stay home if they have a fever of 100.0° F (38° C) or higher. Wait at least 
24 hours after the fever breaks and stabilizes without medication before sending 
your child back to school.  We will call you to come pick up your child if their 
temperature is above 100˚F or if vomiting has occurred while at school.  You may 
want to have your child wear a mask if they have a cough. Below is a chart from BJC 
to help you know where to go should the flu hit your household.

For more information:
gslcs.org/calendars

All School Newsletter

Friday, December 9
- Girls Basketball AC @ Trinity 
Edwardsville 6:00 p.m.

Monday, December 12
- Girls Basketball AC @ Unity ESTL, 
Jackie Joyner Kersey Gym 6:00 p.m.

Tuesday, December 13
- Boys Basketball AD @ Unity, Jackie 
Joyner Kersee Center 6:00 p.m.

Thursday, December 15
- Chapel Service 8:25 a.m. (Gr 2-8)
- Chapel Service 8:50 a.m. (ECC-Gr. 1)
- Girls Basketball AC @ Zion Belleville 
6:00 p.m.

Friday, December 16
- End of 2nd Quarter

Friday & Saturday, December 16-17
- Boys Basketball A Team Green Park, 
St. Louis, MO Tournament 5:15 p.m.

Monday, December 19-Monday, 
January 2
- No School, Christmas Break

http://gslcs.org/calendars


   
          Something to Consider...                

  The Greatest Encouragement
   
   How does God encourage me?

 As soon as I pray, you answer me; 
you encourage me by giving me 
strength. Psalm 138:3
 
  Joshua’s strength and resolve 
might have weakened over the 
daunting task of leading all those 
people into a land of giants. So 
God prepared him, and the rest of 
the people, with specific words of 
encouragement. At times, we long 
for someone to come beside us, 
lift us up, and encourage us. How 
much better if that soemone is God! 
Like Joshua, we don’t find courage 
by looking within or by looking 
around at the circumstances, but by 
looking to our sovereign Lord. God 
encourages us by promising to fight 
our battles for us.

 Blessings as you seek his   
     encouragement!
   
     Robert Mayhew, Principal

Charger Headlines Continued...

The purpose of Good Shepherd Lutheran School is to provide each student with a quality Christian  
Education.  We recognize that this begins with the premise that Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior and  

in Him we have eternal life.  The curriculum and all activities are developed around this premise.

In Our Prayers This Week 
Each week the faculty will be praying for the students and their 

families. Next week we will be praying for Conner L., Dylan L., Olivia L., 
Joshua M., Ryan P., Brady R., and Calista S.

Please join us in prayer and thanksgiving.

PASTOR’S CORNER
Christmas Eve Service 4:00 p.m.
Children’s Christmas Service 5:30 p.m.
Candlelight Communion Service 11:00 p.m.
Christmas Communion Day Service 9:00 a.m.
Midweek Service December 28th at 6:15 p.m.

GIRLS BASKETBALL GAME RESCHEDULED
Girls AC Basketball @ Trinity Edwardsvilee scheduled for TONIGHT has been
rescheduled to January 24th at 6:00 p.m.

2023-2024 SCHOOL REGISTRATION
Registration begins January 2, 2023! Scholarship applications for LESA’s Building 
Blocks Assistance, Good Shepherd, and Empower Illinois will also be available 
January 2nd through FACTS. (See LESA’s Scholarship Flyer following this 
newsletter.)

#RTS CAMPAIGN UPDATE
Thank you to all of the school leaders, families, and 
supporters who called, wrote letters and visited 
Springfield to tell lawmakers about the importance of 
the Tax Credit Scholarship Program.

Hearing from their constituents has made 
all the difference in our continued efforts to 
#RemovetheSunset, and we look forward to continuing the fight during the 
Lame Duck session in January. 

If you have not already done so, you can write to or call your legislator by 
clicking here and choosing either the letter or phone icon at the top of the page. 
Pre-written messages and scripts are provided. Thank you for your support!

MELHS CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
Metro-East Lutheran High School’s music department 
will also present its annual Christmas concert at 3 p.m. 
on Sunday, December 11th.  All are invited to join us to 
enjoy festive and worshipful selections from our band, 
choir, strings ensemble, and choirchimes ensemble.

 

https://p2a.co/gmqrehi


GIFT CARDS
Now is the time to purchase gift cards through the Scrip/Charger Bucks program! It’s an easy way
to get last minute gifts or stocking stuffers and earn rewards for your family and for GSLS.  
Whether you buy gift cards as presents or stocking stuffers or use them to buy gifts, you
immediately earn on every order! The RaiseRight app makes it easy.  Over 150 stores and 
restaurants to choose from including McDonald’s! Gift cards will also be available for purchase in 
the connector hallway before and after Sunday School on Sunday, December 11th and 18th.

YOUNG AUTHORS BOOKS
  Students in 2nd, 4th, and 6th grade are required to participate in writing and 
  illustrating a book as part of the Young Authors program.  Kindergarten through 8th 
  grade students are invited to get creative and also write a book. Books are due by 
  January 31, 2023, unless otherwise stated by your child’s teacher. Any questions 
  may be directed to your student’s teacher. Happy writing!

SCHOOL STAFF OPENINGS
We are growing and are searching for great people to join our staff!

The Preschool and TRACKS programs, are looking for individuals who enjoy children, have
a positive attitude, and effective communication skills. This is part-time employment 
during the school day and/or after school. 

We are also accepting applications for a Christian Counselor who will serve 7 to 8 hours, one day per week. This 
individual will serve as a resource person for students, faculty, staff and parents, giving healthy and effective 
alternatives to problems in these areas: Leadership, Citizenship, Crisis Management, Understanding of Others, 
Coping Skills, Self-image, Emotional Development, Loss, Conflict Resolution, Healthy Family Relationships, and 
Decision Making. 

And...we are accepting applications for a part-time, 16 hours per week, Development Coordinator. Primary 
responsibilities are threefold: this position is responsible for 1) developing and implementing strategies, in 
collaboration with the Principal, the Fund Development and Marketing Committee of the Board of Day School, and 
staff, to achieve revenue goals established in the Day School strategic plan, 2) raising awareness of Good Shepherd 
Lutheran School as an educational option for families in the metro east and Southern Illinois areas, and 3) working 
with GSLS staff to build and maintain relationships with school families to sustain and advance Good Shepherd’s 
mission. 

More complete job descriptions are available in the school office. Please contact Mr. Mayhew at 344-3153 or 
gsls1@hotmail.com, if you are interested or know of anyone who may be an excellent candidate for any of these 
positions.  
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https://www.raiseright.com/mobile-app/







